 U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: July 25th, 2017
	Time: 2pm
	Venue: Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Mike Clark

	Those attending: Nick Wright; Teresa Daly;

Val Baxter; Tonia Sharp; Chris Olley; Diane Worland;; Julie Allder
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  
Brenda Bingham; Tessa Bidgood; Jude Williams;



	AGENDA

	1. Apologies  

2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6. U3A Beacon System – progress (steering committee)

7. August monthly meeting (DW)

8. 3rd IGC (all)

9. Finalising committee role descriptions (NW, MC, JW)

10. Problems with newsletter photocopying and dispatch (JW)

11. Hearing loop for small groups (JW)

12. Auditor of Accounts (MC)

13. AOB

14. Next meeting


	MINUTES

	ACTION


	1.
	Apologies: See above

	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes:
5. Social Committee.  Amend Paul Hunt to CO who provided a summary for the website.

The minutes were then approved.


	

	3.
	Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda:
3.3 DW has completed the revised welcome leaflet and will send to the committee
11. JW has done some research and found one preferable,  in that it can help several people in a group.  She will report back.
	DW

JW Agenda

                                                

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
(Titanic). The speaker is a good one, well prepared and has good visuals.  The sound was not good at the back of the room.  It was suggested that the sound people make sure they go to the back to check out the sound.  This speaker has more talks in his repertoire and his one on the Lunar Men was suggested.
 
	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports:

Interest groups – CO reported that the three potential new groups – military history, stamp collecting and canals- had their initial meeting but were poorly attended.  They will be tried again in September and details put in the newsletter again.  

TD reported that the croquet introductory session was attended by 12 people who were made very welcome.  All seemed to want to go occasionally rather that become members.

JA said that a member of one of the walking groups has offered to start one for members with mobility difficulties.  CO said to check the liability.

Social committee -  JA reported that the trip to Clevedon was a success.  The Baking Competition has been cancelled due to lack of interest.  Carey Baff is booking a Fine Dining at Simpson’s on 20/9/17.

Details of activities will be in the three-monthly information.

Sylvia Butler has resigned from the Social Committee but will still be involved with the Quiz.

The Christmas meeting pantomime is going ahead and will be based on Cinderella.  PH and CO have met.  PH has done a storyboard with no direct script but U3A related topics woven in.  The choir and the ukulele group will be asked if they wish to be incorporated into the pantomime.  Members will be asked to volunteer in other roles e.g. props, costumes lighting, sound etc.

Rehearsals will be kept to a minimum.

It is intended to be a relaxed community event.
Membership – there are 518 members.  
Finance -  There was no report in the absence of TB.

	CO for newsletter
Agenda item
Newsletter

Newsletter

Aug agenda



	6.
	U3A Beacon system 
The sub-committee were positive about the system. A new email address for general enquiries is awaited and will be up and running by September it is hoped.  MC will contact John Beavan.  
TS will contact Beacon to ask if we can start with our current email and update it when the new one is in use.
TS said that Data Management is being looked into and this branch needs to formally adopt the exemplar and then put it on the website.  
DW gave thanks to VB and TS for steering the committee so well with regards to the Beacon System.  
MC said that JB wishes to stand down but the timescale is unclear.  This task will be advertised in the newsletter.  
MC also gave thanks to TS and VB.
	MC
Newsletter

	7.
	August monthly meeting
All Saints is not available.  DW has spent time and effort finding a new venue which will be Cambridge Road Methodist Church.

NW will go to All Saints to redirect members as necessary.

An email or letter will be sent to all members. (Letter, DW; post, TS; email MC.)


	TS and DW

MC



	8.
	Third IGC 
TD is stepping down for personal reasons. She continued in the role for several months longer than she had intended.  TD said that she has enjoyed her time as IGC.  MC thanked TD and paid tribute to her contribution.
This will be advertised in the newsletter, but personal contact is more effective.  JA said that she will consider this role and will ask whether another member of the Social Committee can join the Exec Committee as Social Secretary.
.
	JA

	9.
	Finalising role descriptions 
These have been agreed other than a small query over BB’s IGC one.

	Aug agenda

	10.
	Problems with newsletter photocopying and dispatch 
MC said that he used to do this but all the small extra roles he took on were adding up so he wishes to discard this one.  There is the possibility of sending copies electronically to the shop and then collecting.  JW may do this but MC will do it for the August meeting.
	JW

	11.
	Hearing loop for small groups 
Carry forward

	Aug agenda

	12.
	Auditor of accounts
Helena Mandelberg, who is known to MC, has offered to take on this role. This was approved by the Committee.

	

	13.
	AOB:
i)  CO has been asked by a group if U3A would pay for a magazine subscription.  After discussion it was decided that this is not possible. CO to inform group.

	CO

	9.
	Next meeting:
Friends Meeting House, 2pm, Tuesday Aug 29th.  MC to bring refreshments. 

(LG absent.)

	MC



